Sample Staph or MRSA Notification Letter

Dear Parent/Caregiver:

This is to alert parents/caregivers that we have had a student in your child’s classroom diagnosed with a staph infection. The condition known as a staph infection is caused by the bacteria Staphylococcus aureus. Many healthy people carry staph bacteria in their nose and on their skin without getting sick. When the skin is punctured or broken, staph bacteria can enter the wound and cause an infection. Most of these infections are minor, appearing as pimples and boils, and are treated without antibiotics. 

Methicillin Resistant Staphylococcus aureus (MRSA) is a type of Staphylococcus aureus bacteria. Some staph bacteria are resistant to some of the classes of antibiotics usually used to treat staph infections such as Methicillin and are referred to as Methicillin-Resistant Staphylococcus aureus.  If a diagnosis of the MRSA is made, the infection is treated with a different antibiotic.  

This infection commonly causes boils and soft tissue infections that can appear like spider bite.  Parents and staff are encouraged to observe their skin closely for any signs of infection. 

Signs of infection may include redness, areas warm to the touch, pain, drainage, discomfort and swelling. If the wound is not healing with normal treatment, then you should contact your child’s healthcare professional and inform them of your child’s exposure to MRSA. If the infection is diagnosed as MRSA infection, please inform the school nurse.

In addition to skin infections, staph bacteria can cause infections in the blood, in the bones and in the lungs (pneumonia). These infections are treated with antibiotics. The concern is that some forms of staph infections are more difficult to treat, as the bacteria have become resistant to the more common antibiotics.

You are being provided with this information so you can monitor your child(ren). Please observe them for any signs of a skin infection such as a boil or white-headed pimple. The infection may begin by looking like a spider bite. If you notice any of these signs you should wash the area well with soap and water and keep the area covered up. Drainage from a staph infection can be contagious. You should contact your healthcare provider if the infection does not clear up or improve after a few days.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your healthcare provider or your school nurse.

